March 13, 2018

The Honorable Gerald E. Connolly
Ranking Member
Subcommittee on Government Operations
Committee on Oversight and Government Reform
United States House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515-4802

Dear Representative Connolly:

I have received your letter of February 28, 2018, asking that my office investigate the decision to revise the General Services Administration's (GSA) plan for consolidation of the headquarters for the Federal Bureau of Investigations (FBI).

My office will review GSA's decision making process for the revised FBI Headquarters Consolidation project. The scope of our review will include whether the revised plan properly accounts for the full costs and security requirements of the project. We will share the results of our review with you when it is complete.

If you or your staff have any questions or require further details in this matter, please feel free to contact me or Robert Preiss of my staff at 202-273-7266.

Sincerely.

Carol F. Ochoa Inspector General